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BOARD MEETING MINUTES, 
October 6, 2014
Kirk called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM at 19291 Beardsley Rd.

Attending:       Phil Abel, Bryan Cameron, and Kirk Epperly.  

Also present:   Bud Everts, Terry Truong, Bruce Cunningham, and Stacey Johnson.
The last meeting was held on July 7, 2014.
Communication and correspondence: 
1. SCC office of the County Counsel – Conflict of Interest Code
2. LMGW correspondence
Consent Calendar – (Review finances and approve minutes)

1. Approval of the financial report.

2. Approval of the previous meeting minutes.  

 
Phil moved to approve the consent calendar. Bryan seconded. Motion approved unanimously. 
Operations Report:  
1. The main tank filters and pumps were serviced on July 19 and 20th. 
2. The overflow tank control box was checked and the pump and floats were operational. The control box audio and visual alarms were functioning. Stacey will be researching a battery backup system for this control box.
3. Tank pumping was performed on 19521 Manzanita on 5/28. An outstanding issue with the height of the risers still exists from 7/2009. Notice will be resent to the current owners.
4. For internal resource use regarding main tank pump initiation after power failure. Just a reminder that there is a 4 minute lag after the power is restored before the pumps can be initiated.

5. Main tank splice box #2 (floats) completely rewired to schematic specifications. New splice box lid ordered and installed
6. Stacey reviewed the Balance sheet and Profit and Loss reports for September with the board as well as the August 2014 bank statement.
Old and New Business:
1. Kirk indicated that he approved the clearing of the access road behind 19010 Oak Ct. by Kevin Cunningham. The board discussed the improvement of the existing leach field pipeline easement to include an access road.  Phil moved to approve a discussion with Questa Engineering in regard to engineering strategies around the formation of an access road on the existing CSD easement on the SCCPRD property. Bryan seconded the motion. Motion Approved Unanimously. Kirk indicated that he would contact Questa. 
2. Phil moved to accept Aaron’s resignation emailed on September 5, 2014. Bryan seconded the motion. Motion Approved Unanimously.
3. CSD 5 year audit with LMGW – Stacey acquired bids from Pors and Associates and LMGW to perform the CSD’s five year audit. LMGW was selected.
4. Review SDRMA Certificate of coverage
5. Stacey reviewed the 2013 Annual Budget he prepared for the County last year.
6. The board discussed the Board opening resulting from Aaron’s departure. Bud Everts and Bruce Cunningham indicated that they were interested in the position.
7. The board agreed to schedule future Board meetings on the second Monday of each month.
8. Kirk presented a schematic of the Santa Clara Parks and Recreation Sycamore Property at Lexington County Park and the easement associated with the CSD easement. This was the first time that this County interpretation of the easement was shared with the CSD. The CSD has been using the Montevina Rd. access for the past 15 years.
Adjournment:

Phil moved to adjourn the meeting to November 10, 2014 at the Filtration Plant (19605 Manzanita Drive). Bryan seconded the motion. Motion Approved Unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:33 P.M.
